
Council Letter 
City of Danville, Virginia 

 
 
CL - 624 NEW BUSINESS    A.  
City Council REGULAR MEETING  
Meeting Date: August 1, 2023 
Subject: Consideration of Vacating a Right of Way at Ann Byrd Court and Harraway Lane. 
From: Brian Dunevant, Assistant Director of Public Works | City Engineer 
 
COUNCIL ACTION 
1. Public Hearing 

  
2. An Ordinance Vacating Approximately 1.42 Acres of Unimproved Public Right-of-Way 

Identified as  Ann Byrd  Court and Harraway Lane. 
  
SUMMARY   
 
The Danville Redevelopment and Housing Authority has requested in writing that the City of Danville 
vacate approximately 1.42 acres of unimproved right-of-way, currently known as Ann Byrd Court and 
Harraway Lane, to the Danville Redevelopment and Housing Authority. The original creation of these 
rights-of-way was from an original property owned by Thomas M. Brodnax as shown on a plat by H.S. 
Peirce dated June 28, 1965. The plat showed the creation of these rights-of-way and several adjacent 
individual parcels. All of the individual parcels are owned by the Danville Redevelopment and Housing 
Authority. All applicable city departments have reviewed the request and no concerns were indicated. 
Public notice has been published as required. 
  
BACKGROUND  
 
As allowed by Section 15.2-2006 of the Code of Virginia, 1950, as amended, the City of Danville has a 
policy in which applicants can request City Council to vacate right-of-way or alleys adjacent to their 
property. The applicant is responsible for paying the actual cost incurred by the City regarding the 
public hearing advertisement plus a fee for processing the application. 
  
RECOMMENDATION  
 
It is recommended that City Council adopt the accompanying Ordinance vacating approximately 1.42 
acres of unimproved right-of-way, currently known as Ann Byrd Court and Harraway Lane, to the 
Danville Redevelopment and Housing Authority.  

Attachments 
1. Ordinance  
2. Reference Map 
3. Exhibit A 
4. Exhibit B 



 
 
 


